REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, MAY 19, 2020
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Prein, and Schultz present.  Gluch-Voss was absent.  


Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Kaila Fitzl, Natalie Erpenbach, Dean Lesar, and Dawn Jacobson.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No changes were made to the May 19, 2020 agenda.

Dawn Jacobson spoke about the Loyal American Legion.  The club is in need of money and are looking to do events to raise money.  She asked the council if the legion could do a 1-time event of having male dancers on the opening weekend of deer hunting.  This is being referred back to the Police Committee.

Fitzl and Erpenbach reported on the contract for the Loyal Splash Pad.  This is being tabled for the next city council meeting.


 Motion was made by Geier to approve the minutes from the April 21, 2020, regular Council meeting, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Froeba, seconded by Prein.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.  Pieper reported on the leak detection services report.  3 major leaks were detected.  This is being referred back to the utility committee.  Pieper reported on the curb and gutter on Mill St.  Geier made a motion to approve Braun Concrete for curb and gutter repair in the amount of $19,440.00 and sidewalk repair in the amount of $1,296.00, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– No meeting held.
Finance/City View Committee – No meeting held
Library Committee – Meeting was held on May 18, 2020.  Hall reported that they will be getting new blinds.  Hall reported that they received a donation from the Town of Beaver.  Hall reported that they will be opening the Library June 1, 2020, with regular hours Monday, Wednesday, and Friday.  Hall reported that there will be no summer reading program this year.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.


Park & Recreation – No meeting held.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.


Clerk’s Report-Clerk Toufar reported on opening City Hall to the Public.  Geier made the motion to open city hall to the public with the following regulations:
1. Hand sanitizer is required before entering the desk.  No masks or gloves are required.

2. Clerks will sanitize door knobs and counters after a citizen leaves the building.

3. No parties (bridal, baby, birthday, graduation, etc.) through June 30, 2020(will be re-addressed at the June Council meeting).

4. Meetings need to have less than 10 people except for City of Loyal business.  Whoever holds the meeting needs to sanitize the hall after meeting is completed.

5. Allow brat fry business to be held at city hall, but no tables or chairs from inside city hall may be used inside or outside.

6. No senior citizens meeting or elderly card club meetings through June 30, 2020 (will be re-addressed at June Council meeting).

Seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Froeba made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $45,548.78           
WATER UTILITY: $10,851.82
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $34,157.95
Seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.  

Prein made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, May 19, 2020
